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www.independencebound.com
I offer this FREE online newsletter to families and professionals who work with students and adults having Autism Spectrum Disorders (ASD) and developmental disabilities (DD). My intent is to highlight individuals (with permission, of course) already using their gifts and capabilities in leisure, entertainment, work, self employment and independent living. 
By sharing strategies and ideas of creative supports, we CAN teach our youth to pave their own paths to enriched lives. By identifying strengths and capabilities and then connecting necessary supports, we open a door for them to voice their unique expressions. Everybody has gifts, no matter the disability. When a gift is given or received, we all become the benefactors.
If you find this newsletter helpful, please pass it along. Thank you for sending me all your stories and thoughts about your students or children. Also, thank you for taking time out of your busy day to read this newsletter.   

Jackie Marquette
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1) FREEDOM TO LIVE LIFE FULLY
On this Fourth of July holiday, we can be grateful for living in a country with all the rights and privileges that freedom offers. But how do people who are dependent on others know what living free really feels like? How can we help persons with disabilities live life as fully and productively as they can? Some examples include living next door, working in neighborhood businesses, and associating with people in hobbies and church groups. Let’s examine freedom from the vantage point of people with disabilities.
Johann Wolfgang von Goethe said,
 “If you treat man as he appears to be, you make him more than he is. But if you treat man as if he already were what he potentially could be, you make him what he should be.” 

His advice is as relevant today as it was years ago. The message should be considered by policy makers, professionals, and families who develop programs for our disabled population.

We often treat people with disabilities based on our perceptions of how we think about their weaknesses. What we are really doing is strengthening their dependency on us by allowing their limitations to appear larger than what they really are. This is OUR illusion.
On the other hand, when we see all that they CAN do, CAN give, CAN contribute, and CAN become, we are freeing them to live their life.

What happens when we begin to see individuals with disabilities unrestricted by all of their appearances and past histories? The answer is we are able to identify their capabilities, strengths, and magnificent gifts that lie just beneath the surface. 

Identifying gifts and skills can range from making a tasty sandwich, baking a cake to building a computer system, or assisting a coworker with stocking shelves in a retail store to singing beautifully before an audience.

We MUST guard our perceptions about how dependent we believe they are when we are active in making plans or helping them in their lives. Guidance in the form of support that lifts a person to do, learn, or become, actually frees him or her to live his or her own life. 
Parents have commented to me, “My son has a difficult time in handling change because he has autism” or “My daughter is disabled in a wheel chair with cerebral palsy.” “How can my child possibly find or use his interest/skills in paid work, owning a business, or even living independently from his family?” There are in fact many individuals with disabilities doing all of these things.
While these are true concerns, I am not making light of issues persons with disabilities and we families confront daily. I know all too well days it became difficult to see past my circumstances. 
The key is--we can make choices. We can choose to change our thinking and say for example, “If I can help my son see what he can do well however so small, and then use his skill and/or gift in an environment such as a job he likes, or a hobby he enjoys, then I am doing my part to open a door so he can live his own life.” 

Our youth are much more, yes, much more than the labels of disability. How do we begin? Try this activity. Make a wish list for your child or persons you serve. You may be surprised how this action will get you started to see possibilities.
I am fascinated each time I meet folks around the country and/or hear stories of persons with ASD and/or DD using their talents and skills enriching others lives. 
2) MEET BERNADETTE, A TALENTED ARTIST
Bernadette is beautiful and extremely gifted woman who is an artist. I had the privilege of meeting her in Nashville at a disability conference just a few weeks ago. Bernadette paints colorful and bold images of tropical birds, beach scenes, and wild flowers. She is also a musician, magician, and swimmer. She has appeared on TV talk shows, and TV commercials. She plays her violin at weddings and other events. Bernadette is a member of Merlin and the Court Jesters’ magic group who have performed in many states and in Guatemala. Oh and with all her talents, she happens to have Down syndrome. Yea for Bernadette! You can learn more about Bernadette at www.bernadetteresha. com
3) WHAT HAS TRENT BEEN DOING?
Many have asked  about Trent. He is doing very well. His artistic talent is blossoming (according to other artists). Trent paints in his studio at Mellwood Arts and Entertainment Center at least twice a week. The studio artists at Creative Diversity have become Trent’s friends. Each gallery hop night is like a party for the artists. Elaine Crowder and Lori Montgomery are artists at Creative Diversity and assist Trent in art sessions. They are both wonderful facilitators for Trent and each offers their own unique artistic gifts. What is more, Lori, Elaine, and Trent have learned techniques from one another. Everyone is welcome to visit Creative Diversity on FAT gallery hop night to see wonderful creations by all the artists. Gallery hop is the last Friday of each month.

4) WHERE HAS TRENT EXHIBITED LATELY?
The past several months Trent’s art was exhibited in Atlanta, Baltimore, Long Island and Chicago at major national conferences. 

In May, Trent exhibited in two juried art fairs, Cherokee Triangle Art Fair and Arts in the Arbor, both in Louisville, KY. 

On June 26, Trent had an art exhibit at a fundraiser to support the STAR foundation (Systematic Treatment for Autism and Related Disorders), at the University of Louisville. 

CHICAGO ART EXHIBIT
Trent exhibits for the first time in Chicago at INSPIRE Art Gallery on Illinois Ave. The show opens September 9, and runs through October 7, 2005. 
5) UPCOMING CONFERENCES
Autism Society of America (ASA), Nashville, TN, July 13 – 16
Association for Professionals in Supported Employment (ASPE), Mobile AL, July 24 – 27.

6) BECOMING REMARKABLY ABLE: WALKING THE PATH TO

   INDEPENDENCE AND BEYOND, FOREWORD WRITTEN BY ANN

   TURNBULL AND INTRODUCTION BY STEPHEN K. MILLER
This is a workbook I wrote that offers an educational model based upon best practices and research and cuts across three role groups: students, professional/educators, and families. It is a process by which the reader can help adolescents/young adults determine their own path in employment, education, and living independently through the transition. It is filled with activities and examples. The strategies are designed for families and professionals to help adolescent/young adults with developmental disabilities:

· notice their gifts/strengths and 

· participate with help by others in fully creating opportunities to apply his/her capabilities within independent  community living that enriches everyday life.

To Order: www.independencebound.com or call 502 742-8756

Are you interested in having Jackie speak at your organization or support group?  Please email: Jackie@independencebound.com or call 502 742-8756.

7) OUR STORY
Trent and I walked through unchartered territory to create and identify strengths and gifts that made his capability increase so that greater independence and community living were possible. In my work and as a parent, I had ample time to see Trent and other young adults live limited and sometimes isolated lives, lacking resources and supports. Yet I saw how creative thinking from a group in person centered planning helped Trent and others find independence.  Trent and I learned by trial, error, and by walking into walls. There isn’t information that guides a family to emotionally handle and help their young adult walk their own path into independence and purposeful living. I find that many families are fearful, as I most definitely was of loosening the strong bonds to their young adult. But by ding so, Trent achieved a more purposeful life.

8) ABOUT JACKIE 

*author of Independence Bound. The book is about Jackie’s son Trent, who has autism, and his family’s transition to independent living. Jackie details their journey through the difficult years after high school to finally achieving assisted independence. The book encourages others to believe in the dream of living independently and find ways to make it happen. (can be ordered from the web site www.independencebound.com

*creator of a FREE monthly online newsletter (sign up at www.independencebound.com) addressing families and educators on topics about living as independently as possible in the community.

*researcher, with Stephen K. Miller, Ph.D, at University of Louisville, a study, Autism and Transition to Independent Living: Exploring Changes in Family Functioning. She is writing her dissertation to  investigate strategies that families and their adult with autism employ to reach independence.

*delivers training and consults to professionals, educators, and families, with over 15 years of experience as a special educator. She specializes in developing interagency partnerships and leading others to create options in community inclusion for students and adults with autism and other developmental disabilities.

*publishes and distributes art prints, notecards, and bookmarks from Trent’s original paintings 

**SHARE MY NEWSLETTER 

You can read previous Newsletters written by Jackie listed on the web site:  www.independencebound.com

Feel free to share this newsletter with your friends, family, and educators. Don’t hesitate to email me with any of your successes with your child or ideas you have for future newsletters. Your needs are important to me. Thanks for taking time out of your day to read this!
**Dream Your Dreams and Walk Your Own Path  

Jackie Marquette

***This is an FREE online newsletter. If you want to be removed from the list, please email Jackie at   Jackie@independencebound.com
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